

Mission Address: Baptist Mid-Missions P.O. Box 308011 Cleveland, OH 44130-8011

Email: stanperu@gmail.com peruruth@gmail.com

Sending Church: Calvary Baptist Church 1380 South Valley Forge Road Lansdale, PA 19446-4797



Dear friends in Christ,

January, 2024

For a long time, we have asked you to pray for the salvation of a man who hears me preach every Sunday. We have been praying for him for about 2 years. In the past few months, I began praying for him every day. His name is Wildredo. I had talked to him one on one about the Lord. A few days ago, I sent him a text message telling him I would like to talk to him about salvation and the Lord. Shortly after that we met together and he called on the Lord to save him. I am thrilled.

I want to go over the plan of salvation with him again to make sure he does not get good works confused with trusting in Christ alone. Even though I have my concerns, it is good news that he is so open and desirous to be right with God.



Wildredo



You may remember the young man named Kevin that came to Christ. I continued discipling him. We spent a lot of time together and went through a study on baptism for new believers. He has recently followed the Lord in this important step and was baptized. He is on fire for the Lord. Kevin attends another church and was baptized there. I encouraged this decision because I know the church well and Kevin has friends there. Please continue to pray for Kevin when he comes to your mind. He is the only believer in his family.

This next month is very packed with ministry opportunities. We have 3 weeks of camp and a radio conference in the city of Tarma that is coming up. We will be away from home for most of the time. Ruth is preparing crafts for 50+ pastor's wives. She has also made games that we will leave at our camp.

Our construction crew is making good progress on our multi-ministry compound for recording studios, conference center, sports complex, and fellowship center. We have 5 radio station projects we are working on. The station in the jungle is also needing attention. It is a lot of work keeping stations up and running along with getting new ones built. It takes a lot of time, effort, planning, and resources to move forward. We just praise the Lord for the progress we have made.

On two more very positive notes, we are moving forward with finding a pastor for the 2 churches where we are serving. It is a lot on me to preach in two different churches each Sunday. If we can get a pastor for just one of the churches, it will significantly reduce my workload.

The second positive note is the wonderful progress we have made at our camp. We have an excellent camp caretaker who is taking a big interest in making that ministry go. He puts his heart into the work and the camp shows his efforts.

For Christ's glory, Stanley and Ruth Templeton